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We share our experiences of God’s Kingdom with all, through 

our faith, love, fellowship, and service.  It is our vision to have 

everyone actively involved in worship that enriches, ministries 

that empower, and evangelism that embraces all. 

 

 

Pastor’s Corner 
 

Dear members and friends, 

 

Happy and Blessed Easter to you and to all you hold 

dear to your heart! 

 

Now it is time to focus our communal attention to 

the celebration of our congregation’s 125
th 

year of 

existence in Eastport.  

 

The 125
th

 Anniversary Team consists of Jean 

Strucko, Audrey Howard, Harriet Macey, Wendy 

Edstrom, Eric Edstrom, Kathy Volz, Ann Rawls, 

Joan Dove, and Pud Schultz  This dedicated team 

has been hard at work for months to plan this event 

in our life together observed and remembered for 

the milestone that it truly is. Our gratitude and 

heart-felt thanks and appreciation for their 

dedication and for making it possible for our 

congregation and guests to enjoy this event.  

 

In addition to the Anniversary Team, there are 

many others who have contributed time, talent and 

resources to make this time a success!   Thank you 

all.  To express that gratitude concretely, I 

encourage everyone to take part in the events 

planned for the anniversary. Be with your faith 

community to celebrate 125 years of blessings and 

service at Eastport. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the banquet on April 21 and the worship service 

on the April 22, we will be joined by former pastors 

and their spouses, as well as former members who 

have, and will always be, part of Eastport UMC as 

together we thank God for our blessings over the 

years.   

 

Additional details are in this issue of the Spire. Be 

sure to save the dates of April 21 and 22. May the 

Lord continue to bless and guide us into the future 

as we keep ourselves open and receptive to the 

opportunities for service God presents to us.  Happy 

125
th

 Anniversary EUMC! 

~Pastor MaAn 

 

 

 

EUMC Yard Sale 

 
Mark your calendar for the annual EUMC Yard 

Sale scheduled for June 9 from 8 a.m. to noon.  Set 

up begins at 7 a.m.  Co-chairs for this year’s yard 

sale are Myrna Dobbs and Sally Malamphy.  Start 

sorting through your treasures, but please do not 

bring them to church until we announce the drop off 

date! 

~Sally Malamphy 
 

 



 

 

United Methodist Women – Spring Tea 
 

 
 

April showers bring May flowers and of course, the 

United Methodist Women’s annual Spring Tea.  On 

May 6 from 2 - 4 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall, you 

can enjoy delicious flaky homemade scones, dainty 

sandwiches, and delicious desserts and delightful 

company.  You also will have your choice of 

delectable teas to drink.  The tables are beautifully 

decorated by each hostess who will also see to your 

needs.   

  

There are only 100 tickets to be sold, so make sure 

you buy yours early.  Tickets are $12.00 for ladies.  

Tickets for children under 8 years old are $8.00.  

Tickets will be sold on April 15, 22, and 29 after 

worship service.  If you would like to help with this 

fun affair, please contact our chairperson, Anne 

Owen or our president, Audrey Howard.  As 

always, the funds raised are used to support our 

missions.  

~United Methodist Women 

 

 

 

 

 

Gift of Landscaping 
 

Thanks to some thoughtful members of Eastport 

United Methodist Church, the Walnut Hill 

Landscape Company (410-349-3105) beautified the 

church grounds this spring in honor of the 125th 

Anniversary Celebration.  Thank you for this gift! 

 

 
 

Methodism 101 
 

In preparation for our congregation’s 125
th

 

Anniversary, Pastor MaAn offered five 90 minute 

classes on Methodism 101. With the assistance of 

DVDs, pamphlets and lectures, she explained the 

foundation of United Methodism in Jesus; the 

disciples; and the Jewish faith that was their original 

context.  

 

With the class of enthusiastic participants, she then 

traced the history of our denomination from its 

inception in 18
th

 century England with the 

movement that John Wesley started in response to 

the needs of the society and the church at the time.  

 

Together participants learned about John Wesley, 

his life, ministry and the teachings he passed on to 

generations of Methodists. They learned about the 

Holy Club and their engagement in social concerns 

of the time as concrete expressions of their faith. 

They met Francis Asbury, the circuit riders who 

crisscrossed the country “to spread scriptural 

holiness throughout the land,” how they organized 

to form a Methodist denomination independent of 

English Methodism.  

 

At the fourth session, they learned about how 

Methodism came to Annapolis. The final session 

was spent learning about Methodism as our faith 

ancestors lived it and also how we as United 

Methodists today are called to live the faith now 

and into the future. Both the facilitator and 

participants came out of the sessions with a better 

understanding of our United Methodist Church. All 

expressed appreciation for the rich heritage that has 

been passed on to us. The study culminated with a 

trip to the root of Methodism in the U.S.A., Lovely 

Lane United Methodist Church in Baltimore and a 

visit to Old Otterbein Church also in the city.  

 

 

 
 



 

EUMC Volunteers Needed 

We are seeking a Sunday School Teacher 

Coordinator.  Now we know you’re thinking you 

can’t do this, but a group of people have already 

agreed to take on the class on a rotating basis.  The 

materials will be provided.  A “coordinator” is what 

we need to put the plan into place.  It’s not as hard 

as you might think, and you’ll have summers off!  

Think and pray about making this commitment.   

 

This August we will put on our 37
th

 Peach Festival 

if - and only if - we get a chairperson, or co-chairs.  

Deadline to accept the position is May 15.   If no 

one steps forward by that date the Peach Festival 

will either not take place, or it will have to be 

drastically scaled down. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Show Your EUMC Pride 
 

Calling all those who love to have fun!  Mark your 

calendars now and plan to participate in the city’s 

upcoming Memorial Day Parade, May 28, and help 

us honor our fallen heroes and salute all who serve.  

The time and staging area information are still being 

determined by the city.  Last year’s EUMC 

participants declared it a “total success!”  Once 

again we’ll have a small number of convertibles to 

accommodate those needing assistance.  Contact 

Joyce Conley, 410-267-8483. 

 

 

 

125 Years of Blessing and Service 

 
Time is fast approaching for our 125

th
 Anniversary 

Celebration.  Special events are planned for 

Saturday, April 21 and Sunday, April 22.  Please 

come and join us! 

 

You should have received your invitations in the 

mail.  Please contact the office if you did not 

receive an invitation, and you have our sincere 

apology if we missed you.  RSVP’s are to be 

returned by April 7! RSVP’s and checks should be 

mailed or given directly to the office or a member 

of the Anniversary Team.  Please do not place them 

in the offering plate.  

 

On Saturday, we’ll gather at Calvary United 

Methodist Church (CUMC) at 5 p.m. for an evening 

of fellowship, sharing our meal together, and a 

special program.  CUMC is located at 301 Roscoe 

Rowe Boulevard.  Parking is located at the front of 

the church and at the back of the church, with a 

slight downhill approach to the back parking lot. 

 

Sunday morning we’ll start our day with a special 

extended worship service and music program at 10 

a.m. Outgoing Annapolis District Superintendent 

Chris Holmes will be our guest preacher offering 

the reflection.  And music offerings by our various 

church music groups are sure to be inspirational.  

We will arrange for special sitters for our nursery so 

all adults and older children may take part in our 

worship service.  Join us!  We hope all worshipers 

will gather together for this special celebration! 

~Jean Strucko, Anniversary Chair 
 

 

 
 

 

Blessed are those who trust in the Lord, whose trust 

is in the Lord.  – Jeremiah 17:7 

 

 



 

 
 

2012 General Conference News 
 

General Conference is the top policy-making body 

of The United Methodist Church. As the top 

policymaking body of the worldwide United 

Methodist Church, General Conference is the only 

body that officially speaks for the more than 12.1 

million-member denomination. The 1000-member 

assembly meets once every four years to set the 
policies and priorities of the denomination. It will 

consider revisions to church law, as well as adopt 

resolutions on current moral, social, public policy 

and economic issues. It also approves plans and 

budgets for church wide programs for the next four 

years. Legislation passed at the General Conference 

becomes part of the Book of Discipline and/or Book 

of Resolutions.   

 

Delegates will be meeting in Tampa, Florida, April 

24 - May 4. They come from the different annual 

conferences worldwide and comprise both non-

ordained (lay) and ordained (clergy) delegates voted 

on at last year’s annual conferences.  Our delegates 

from the Baltimore-Washington Conference are:  

T.R. Chattin, Laura Easto, Conrad Link, Rodney 

Smothers, J.W. Park, Joe Daniels, Joan Carter-

Rimbach (all clergy); lay delegates are: Tom Price, 

Sandy Ferguson, Darius Butler, Melissa Lauber, 

Edith Williams, Charlie Moore, and Jen Ihlo. 

Some of the major issues that will be voted on: 

 Restructuring General Agencies – consolidation 

of nine of the 13 general agencies into a single 

Center for Connectional Mission and Ministry 

governed by a 15 person board.  

 Reforming the Council of Bishops - the creation 

of a “set aside” Council of Bishops president who 

would have focus on effective leadership and not 

have to oversee an annual conference. 

 Clergy Appointments – eliminating appointment 

guarantees for ordained elders in good standing, 

while retaining the ability of bishops to move 

clergy to different assignments and churches. 

 Ordination - streamlining the candidacy process 

by allowing candidates to be eligible for 

ordination as soon as they complete their 

educational requirements.   

 Budget and Budget related issues - Acceptance 

and adoption of the $603 million quadrennial 

budget. 

 Sexuality issues, i.e., acceptance of 

homosexuality, ordination of gay clergy, and 

same sex unions. 

 Abortion – ending the church’s financial support 

and membership in the Religious Coalition for 

Reproductive Choice. 

 

In addition, policy on immigration, divestment, 

financial reform and equality, the environment, 

bullying, war and peace, legal justice, civility in 

public discourse, and disability awareness will be 

reviewed. 

 

Detailed information can be found at www.umc.org  

and www.gc2012.umc.org.  An informative briefing 

booklet can be found at www.umc-gbcs.org – click 

on to GC 2012 Resources – click on to A Pre-

Conference Briefing Booklet.  Those who desire to 

have their voices heard can contact delegates 

directly.  Delegate contact information can be found 

at www.bwcumc.org/resources/2012delegation. 

~Joyce Conley 

 

Devotional Minute 

 
Jesus taught us to pray and gave us His own words 

too!  Each Sunday we collectively say the Lord’s 

Prayer  – our voices mingled as one – as the body of 

Christ as we reverently and with emotion recited 

those beautiful familiar words.  May they never 

become rote; may those words never simply be 

routine in our service; may we utter those divine 

words in love to the Lord.   

 

Here’s an idea!  When you say your devotions in 

the morning or when you pray before bedtime, why 

don’t you end your devotional time with God and 

pray the Lord’s Prayer?  The prayer has so much 

meaning while bringing us closer to our Savior.  

The prayer reminds us of forgiveness and of giving 

thanks for all we have and even what we don’t 

have.  Make this a daily part of your spiritual 

journey and feel that peace within for you are a 

child of God. 

~Sherrie Little 

http://www.umc.org/
http://www.gc2012.umc.org/
http://www.umc-gbcs.org/


 

 

The 228
th

 session of the Baltimore-Washington 

Annual Conference of the UMC will be May 30 – 

June 1 in Baltimore.  Eastport will be represented 

by Pastor MaAn, Bill Riggs, and Wendy Edstrom.  

The conference is made up of approximately 

200,000 members in over 650 UM churches in 

Maryland, Washington, D.C., the eastern panhandle 

of West Virginia and Bermuda.  The Baltimore-

Washington Conference is one of 68 conferences, or 

regions, that make up our denomination.  At Annual 

Conference delegates debate and vote on matters 

that once adopted will affect the life of conference 

churches and their members.  Resolutions to come 

before delegates are: 

 Resolution on Evolutionary Scientific Thinking 

 Sexual Misconduct Policy and Procedure of the 

Baltimore-Washington Conference  

 Resolution on Disability Awareness Sunday 

 Resolution to Create a Rules Committee for the 

Baltimore-Washington Conference 

 Resolution to Stop Bullying in the Baltimore-

Washington Conference 

 In Support of Maryland Immigrant Youth 

 Resolution to Change the Rules of the Session 

 Resolution on Governmental Landmarking of 

Church-Owned Property 

 Draft Vision for 2020 

 Resolutions Relating to Rental/Housing 

Allowances for Retired or Disabled Clergypersons 

of the Baltimore-Washington Conference 

 Commission on Equitable Compensation 

 

Details relating to each of these resolutions may be 

found at www.bwcumc.org. Those who desire to let 

our delegates – Pastor MaAn, Bill Riggs, Wendy 

Edstrom – know their thoughts about any of these 

resolutions, please put them in writing and address 

them to Pastor MaAn, Bill and Wendy by May 1.   

~Joyce Conley 

 

Explore the Relationship between Faith-Based 

Contemplation and Mindfulness-Based Stress 

Reduction 
(Offered by Greater Annapolis Interfaith Network GAIN) 

 
Thursday evening, April 12

th
, 7 – 9:00 p.m. 

St. John Neumann’s Roman Catholic Church Social Hall 

620 N. Bestgate Road, Annapolis, MD  21401 

 

You are invited to this presentation on the 

relationship between Faith-Based Contemplation 

and Mindfulness-Based Stress Reduction. 

 

Mindfulness-Based Stress Reduction is a modality 

developed 30 years ago at the University of 

Massachusetts Medical School. It’s effectiveness in 

coping with stress has been researched at NIMH 

and many major universities throughout the world. 

This program is firmly based on a contemplative 

foundation. 

 

Every major spiritual tradition has a contemplative 

aspect and can benefit from this ingenious 

combination of spiritual practice and its practical 

application to the world of health and wellbeing. 

 

There will be teaching, dialogue, and the experience 

of various practices, all with the intent to de-mystify 

the mystical. 

 

The presenter and facilitator is Rev.William F. Mies 

of Mindful Ministry.  He can be reached at 

www.mindfulministry.com or via email 

Williamfmies@comcast.net. 

 

 

 

“FOOD, GLORIOUS FOOD” 

Spring Concert 

Presented by 

ARUNDEL VOCAL ARTS SOCIETY 

JoAnn Kulesza, Conductor 

 

Saturday, April 28, 2012 at 7:00 pm 

St. Margaret’s Episcopal Church 

1601 Pleasant Plains Road 

Annapolis, MD 21409 

(See JoAnn, Bill, or Charlotte for tickets.) 
 

 

http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R1-On%20evolutionary%20scientific%20thinking.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R2-Sexual%20Misconduct%20Policy%20and%20Procedure.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R2-Sexual%20Misconduct%20Policy%20and%20Procedure.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R3-Disability%20Awareness%20Sunday.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R4-Resolution%20to%20create%20a%20Conference%20Rules%20Committee.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R4-Resolution%20to%20create%20a%20Conference%20Rules%20Committee.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R5-resolution%20to%20stop%20bullying.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R5-resolution%20to%20stop%20bullying.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R6-In%20support%20of%20maryland%20immigrant%20youth.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R7-FINAL%20Rules%20of%20the%20Session.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R8-Governmental%20Landmarking%20of%20Church.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/R8-Governmental%20Landmarking%20of%20Church.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/2020%20Vision%20draft%206_6%20Feb%2012.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/RentalHousingResolution.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/RentalHousingResolution.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/RentalHousingResolution.pdf
http://bwcumc.org/sites/default/files/pdf/COEC%20recommendation.pdf
http://www.bwcumc.org/
http://www.mindfulministry.com/


 

Welcome Home, again 

Pat and Steve Parks couldn’t ignore the feeling any 

longer – the tugging sensation felt when that special 

place in your heart tells you it’s time to come home. 

So, after more than 30 years away, the Parks 

returned to EUMC and officially became members 

in December 2011.  

Jean Strucko, who assisted in the ceremony that 

day, whispered to Pat, “Your mom would be 

proud.” Pat’s late mother, Betty Frazier, would have 

been thrilled to see her daughter return as would 

Pat’s late grandparents, also active EUMC 

members, Agnes and John Stevens. 

The Parks began attending EUMC in earnest before 

they were married in May 1976 by the Rev. Ed 

Ankeny. The ceremony took place in the current 

sanctuary. Before their first son was born they 

moved to Revell Downs. Sometime later they began 

attending Cape St. Claire United Methodist Church 

as they wanted the convenience of a nearby church.  

As their two boys, Michael and Bryan, grew they 

remained active in the church. However, after the 

kids had reached adulthood they started growing 

away from the Cape St. Claire church. “We never 

really felt at home there,” Pat said.  

During the time between 2007 when Pat’s dad, Bill, 

passed away and 2010 when her mom became sick, 

Pastor MaAn was very supportive and stayed close 

to the family. “My mom thought the world of Pastor 

MaAn. She was a big part of what brought us back,” 

Pat said.   

Pastor MaAn officiated at both her parents’ funeral 

services. She also traveled to Baltimore’s Federal 

Hill in September 2011 to perform the marriage 

ceremony for their son, Bryan. It was about one 

month prior to the wedding they started attending 

EUMC regularly. At that point that restless feeling 

couldn’t be ignored any longer and Pat and Steve 

officially joined EUMC on Dec. 18.  

“People are so appreciative here,” said Steve. “This 

church gets involved in members’ lives. The 

atmosphere is bright and airy.”  

Steve and Pat recently retired from the Comptroller 

of Maryland’s office, where they first met when Pat 

was 17 and Steve 21. In fact, Pat was visiting her 

mom – who worked in the same office as Steve – 

the first night they met. Steve stepped down from 

his programmer position after 39 years while Pat 

retired after 36 years in the finance office.   

The Parks are looking forward to spending quality 

time with their three-year-old granddaughter, 

Diorella. Steve will also have more time to compose 

his poems, which he has written since childhood. “It 

seems to come easy for me,” he said. He related one 

story from high school where a teacher asked the 

class to write a poem about an occupation. At the 

request of his friends and unbeknownst to his 

teacher, Steve penned 10 poems for his classmates 

in 35 minutes. The teacher chose her top 10 

favorites and Steve had created seven.  

In retirement or spending time with family, the 

Parks feel comfortable in their new/old EUMC 

church community. “This is a good fit for us. I’m 

just sorry we didn’t do it sooner,” Pat said. 

~Lisa Parrish 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 

The Passing 
 

We all shall pass in our own time, 

As seasons run accord, 

But to absent of the body, 

Is to be present with the Lord, 

So maybe in that knowledge  

That his message brings your way, 

Will help to bring you comfort, 

And strengthen you each day.  

 

~Steve Parks – Author and EUMC Member 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

EUMC Bell Wheel 
 

 
The bell wheel was installed in the old church loft at 

Sixth Street and Chesapeake Avenue in 1898 to be 

rung and call worshipers to Church service on 

Sunday mornings.   

 

When Eastport United Methodist Church moved to 

the new church at 926 Bay Ridge Avenue, the 

wheel came along but lay dormant for a long time.  

Later it was used as an Advent Wreath on the altar 

for the Christmas season. 

 

Now in 2012, Tom and Paulette Schwallenberg 

have refurbished it.  It now hangs over the entrance 

into our sanctuary for all to see. Its simple plaque 

reads “The circle of life” starts and closes at 

Jesus Christ. 
~Margaret Terry 

 

 

2012 Covered Dish Dinner Schedule 
 

Thur., April 5, 6 p.m.   

Holy Thursday Dinner & Seder Remembrance 

Hosted by Choir & Heavenly Bells 

 

Mon., May 14, 6 p.m.  

Scholarship Team & Church School Team  

 

Mon., June 11, 6 p.m.   

Board of Trustees & Garden Team 

 

Mon., July 9, 6 p.m.   

Evangelism Team & Communications Team 

 

August    

No Covered Dish in August  

 

Sun., September 16  

Church-wide Picnic  

Hosted by the Worship Team 

 

Sun., October 14  

Covered Dish Luncheon following Worship Service 

Hosted by United Methodist Women 

 

Mon., November 19, 6 p.m.  

Homeless Shelter “Kick-Off” 

United Methodist Men & Missions Team 

 

Sun, December 2, Hanging of the Greens Service 

Covered Dish Luncheon  

Hosted by Worship Team 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

April Birthdays 

02 Joe Nasatka, Butch Stevens 

03 Ricardo Vasquez, Sr. 

07 Florence Conley,  

 Jason Wilcox 

09 Carole McNew 

12 Jessie Keller 

13 Esther Gannaway 

14 Tom Schwallenberg 

19 Scott Hughes 

20 Sonny Owen 

23 Nadine Clark 

26 Liam Smith 

27 Jim Finkle 

29 Guy Goddard, Evie Swink 

30 Mary Jones 

  

 

 

 

Joy 

 

Jesus said, “I tell you there is joy in the presence of 

the angels of God over one sinner who repents. 

Luke 15:10 

 

 

 

 

 

April Anniversaries 

05   Hillard & Linda Harrison 

06   Dave & Berlyn Wheeler 

07   Jim & Mary Jane Finkle 

12   Jerry & Tammy Lesley 

23   Steve & Kathy Duckett 

 

 

 

 
 

God is bigger than any problem we will ever face. 
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Eastport United Methodist Church 

926 Bay Ridge Avenue 

Annapolis, MD 21403 

410-263-5490 

eastportumc@verizon.net 
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Pastor:  MaAn Barcelo 

Editor:  Sherrie L. Little 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 

Palm Sunday 
10am Service 
Sun.School 

10am 

Soul Searchers 
2pm 
 

2 

Meditation 
12:15pm 
 
Bells 7pm 

3 

Meditation 
12:15pm 

4 

Meditation 
12:15pm 
 
UMW 5:30pm 

5 

Covered Dish 
6pm 
 
Service and 
Living Last 
Supper 7pm 

6 

Good Friday 
Worship 12pm 

7 

Day of 
Personal 
Prayer & 
Reflection. 

 

 

8 Sunrise 

Worship-Thom.  
Pt.  6:15am 
Easter Worship 
10am 
Sun.School 
10am  
Egg Hunt 11:30 

9 

Bells 70pm 

10 

Homework & 
Reading 4pm 
 
Missions 7pm 

11 

Anniversary 
Team Mtg. 
6pm 

12 

Homework & 
Reading 4pm 
 
Choir 7pm 

13 14 

 

 

 

 

 

15 

Conversations 
9am-Chapel 
Worship 10am 
 
Soul 
Searchers 2pm 

 

16 

Bells 7pm 

17 

Homework & 
Reading 4pm 
 
Trustees 
6:15pm 

18 

Food Bank 
1ï3pm 

19 

Cards 1:30pm 
Homework & 
Reading 4pm 
 
Cubs 6:30pm 
 
Choir 7pm 

20 21 

GreenScape 
9am ï noon 
 
ANNIVERSARY 
BANQUET 
5pm 

 

22 

ANNIVERSARY 
WORSHIP 
10am 
 
Sun Sch. 10am 
 
Soul Searchers 
2pm 

23 

Bells 7pm 
 
UMM 7pm 

24 

Homework & 
Reading 4pm 

25 26 

Homework & 
Reading 4pm 
 
ECCO 5:30pm 
 
Choir 7pm 

27 28 

 

 

 

 

 

29 

Conversations 
9am-Chapel 
Worship 10am 
 
Soul 
Searchers 2pm 
 

30 

Bells 7pm 

     

 

 

 

 

 
 


